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SUBMITTAL TO THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS %%/\
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

FROM: Stanley L. Sniff Jr., Sheriff-Coroner-PA SUBMITTAL DATE:
November 23, 2010

SUBJECT: APPROVAL TO AWARD CONTRACTS FOR AMMUNITION TO FEDERAL PREMIUM
AMMUNITION AND WINCHESTER AMMUNITION FOR THE SHERIFF/ICORONER

RECOMMENDED MOTION: That the Board of Supervisors approve the agreements in the annual
aggregate amount of $1,100,00 for five (5) years, renewable in one-year increments in accordance with
Ordinance 459.4 with the following vendors:

a. Winchester Ammunition

b. Federal Premium Ammunition

(Continued on Page 2)
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Stanley/L. Sniff Jr., Shenff-Corgi(er—PA
Rick Hall, Chief Deputy

Current F.Y. Total Cost: $ 642,000 in Current Year Budget: Yes
FINANCIAL Current F.Y. Net County Cost: $ 269,640 Budget Adjustment: No
DATA Annual Net County Cost: $ 462,000 For Fiscal Year: FY 10/11
SOURCE OF FUNDS: Departmental Budget and Contract City Revenue Positions To Be 0
BR 11-053 "~ Deleted Per A-30

Requires 4/5 Vote| [ ]

C.E.O. RECOMMENDATION:

By =
County Executive Office Signature Robert Tremame

MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

On motion of Supervisor Stone, seconded by Supervisor Benoit and duly carried by
unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the above matter is approved as recommended.

Ayes: Buster, Tavaglione, Stone, Benoit and Ashley

Nays: None Kecia Harper-lhem
Absent: None

Date: December 7, 2010

XC: Sheriff, Purchasing

Prev. Agn. Ref.: District: All Agenda Number: 3 ° 2 7
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BACKGROUND

Global and domestic incidents have increased the demand for ammunition. This
demand is perfectly exemplified by the fact that the Sheriff's Department received the
final shipment of ammunition in October 2010, for ammunition which was initially
ordered in 2008.

County Purchasing released a request for quotes for the Sheriff's ammunition needs
(RFQ# PUARC 01158), which closed 10/21/10. Three bids were received. The Sheriff's
Department is proposing that the two lowest bidders, Winchester and Federal, be
awarded contracts. In addition to meeting the Department’s ammunition supply and
delivery needs with two vendors, there are performance considerations that would be
best met with the ability to purchase from two vendors.

Although each vendor can replicate caliber, vendors of different brands do not duplicate
the manufacturing process of each caliber; thus, performance varies between
ammunition brands. In FY 2009-10, the Riverside Sheriff's Department conducted an
ammunition study of three popular ammunition brands. The result of this study
identified Federal as consistently performing toward the maximum scale of the Federal
Bureau of Investigation standards, regardless of caliber.

PRICE REASONABLENESS

The Sheriff will always buy from the lower cost awarded vendor who can meet the
delivery needs and performance specifications of the Department.

REVIEW/APPROVAL

Purchasing concurs with this request.



